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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th January 2010 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, P Lyon, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

1943.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  None

1944.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1945.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Cllr N Thom, reason accepted, SC Andy Bowtell and Karen Peck, Community Warden.  

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session

1946.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th December  2009:  After amendment the Minutes were duly signed as a correct record.

1947.
Matters Arising:  None.

1948.
Planning Application: This had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


09/01449/AS  1 Revlo Villa – Replacement garage/workshop/store.  After a short discussion it was agreed to Support this application.

1949.
To consider the outcome of the Public Meeting held on 9th December 2009 with a view to deciding whether or not to support ABC's application to regularise the exchange of land that took place for the Village Green in 1995 and advise Mrs Mavis King of the outcome:  Cllr Lewis gave a brief synopsis of the position as he saw it and all Cllrs gave their views.  After a full discussion it was agreed by 5 against and 1 for supporting ABC's application.  Clerk to inform ABC and advise Mrs Mavis King that the Council had agreed not to support the application having listened to the Village.  It was also agreed that Clerk should find out why ABC was in the process of erecting a fence on part of the land set aside for development.

1950.
To consider the production of a Parish Council newsletter:  The Chairman had produced a sample newsletter for Cllrs consideration.  It would let parishioners know who Cllrs were and what the Council was achieving and hoped to achieve in the future.  It could be an annual publication and would be distributed by hand.  Cllrs to let the Chairman have their ideas within the next two weeks.

1951.   Youth Forum Update:  Clerk reported that nothing had been set up yet.  It was thought to be the wrong time of the year.  Mrs George Magee had suggested starting again in March.  The Chairman reminded Cllrs of ABC's offer of a 'start up' but at a price.  Clerk to investigate. 

1952.
Correspondence:


a) Mrs Joy Pennyfather – Invoice for supplying 500 leaflets advertising the Public Meeting on 9th December at a cost of £10.  Cllrs agreed to the payment of this.


b) Letter to the Chairman from Dr & Mrs Robert Smith re parking facilities at the Village Hall – The Chairman pointed out that this was not a decision the Council could take so it had been passed to the Chairman of the Village Hall Management committee who had belatedly replied that  permits had been considered but the Committee had decided that it would not be possible.  Clerk to reply.


For noting

c)  ABC – Parish Precepts & Concurrent Grants 2010-11 request form – completed and returned.

d)  Receipt from RBL Poppy Appeal – Receipt and thank you for donation.

e)  Audit Commission – Appointment of External Auditor – Wayne Rickard for the next five years.

Page 459

1953.
To Authorise Payment:


i)  Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during December £100.  Authorised


ii)  HMRC – Paye tax for October, November and December £206.00.  Authorised


iii) To reimburse Clerk for 2 x printer cartridges £32.99 + £4.95 vat = £37.94  Authorised


iv)  Victim Support £50 donation (Letter previously circulated and £50 suggestion agreed)


v)   Wittersham Village Hall – Hire of Hall & Club Room £60 Authorised

1954.
Working Party Reports:


a)   Finance – Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed                                      


b)  Planning 


            Decisions received from ABC:



09/01271/AS  12 Coombe Lands – Extensions to existing bungalow to front and rear 
including alterations to roof to create additional bedroom with 2 x dormers and balcony.  
New parking area.                                                                                                     Granted



09/01128/AS   Potmans Heath House – Replacement greenhouse                           Granted



09/01344/AS   Park House – Rear single storey infill extension & detached double



garage


                                                                                               Granted



Considered since last meeting:



09/00212/TC  Tyle House Farm – Horse chestnut – 30% crown reduction              Support


c)
Highways & Footpaths – Nothing to report


d)
Open Spaces – Cllr Lyon reported that the bonfire site had been cleared.


e)
Cemetery –   Clerk reported that Paul Stern had very kindly offered to fit another post to 
the repositioned gate in the side metal fencing and to fix a latch to it.  Cllrs are grateful.

1955.   Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


Village Hall Management Committee – In Cllr Thom's absence there wasn't a report. 

1956.
KALC Parish News No. 344 – Clerk brought the availability of the updated Parish Councillor's Guide to Cllrs attention.

1957. 
Date of  next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  To be advised

1958.
Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:   9th February 2010

1959.
Items for Information:  

            a)  The Chairman reported on a successful Concurrent Grants Working Party of which he is part. 

            b)  Clerk read out the latest letter from ABC with regard to the naming of Peening Quarter Road.

            c)  Clerk brought to the notice of the meeting the e-mail recently received from Highways with 
regard to snow clearance.

The meeting closed at 20.55hrs


For inclusion in Outlook on Oxney

Decision on ABC's application to de-register and exchange the Village Green.

The fact that The Street is now being gritted

Update on Planning Application paper copies being available at Tenterden Gateway on request.

